March 19, 1973

Col. George Juskalian
2000 So. Eads Street
Arlington, Virginia 22202

Dear George:

I hawe been thinking about your letter of March 7 for some
time, even before you drew attention to the matter. I agree whole- ;
heartedly that some special consideration should be given to Stewards, > S
but I atiil don't know what,

It is a difficult thing. For example, if we do what you suggest,
cannot others who have supported the Cathedral in other ways object?

I hope we can come up with a way that will work effectively. I
doubt that the Cathedral attendance is one of them. Aside from the mechanics,
others might wonder about the justice of it. I am not sure myself,

We have the pins now, and in the next few days we will begin send-
ing all stewards a lapel pin and urge them to wear it at all times,

And we will continue to think about what spscial consideration they
might be gimen.

Best.

Sincerely,

Jack Antreassian
Executive Director
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